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Building a Stronger Louisiara

May 6, 2016

The Honorable John A. Alario
President of the Senate

P. O. Box 94183

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

Dear Senator Alario:

The Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) hereby announces its pian
to proceed with rulemaking by finalizing the Notice of Intent titled “Risk Assessment
Evaluation” that was promulgated and published on page 450 of the March 2016
Louisiana Register. Copies of the notice and fiscal statement were provided to you
on, or about, March 10, 2016.

The proposed rule wiil add an owner, operator, current or prospective employee, or
volunteer of an early learning center licensed by the Louisiana Department of
Education as individuals entitled to request risk assessment evaluation. It will also
add procedures and conditions of employment for current and prospective department
employees/volunteers, and update risk evaluation panel membership consistent with
current job titles and responsibilities. These amendments are in accordance with R.S.
46.51.2, R.S. 46:1414.1, R.S. 15:1110.2 and R.S. 17:407 .41.

DCFS held a public hearing on April 26, 2016 and no comments were received on the
proposal. At this time the department intends to submit the Final Rule to the Office of
State Register for publication in the June issue of the Louisiana Register. This Rule is
effective July 1, 2016.

Please contact me at (225) 342-4044 if the department may be of any assistance to
you concerning this matter.

Rhenda Hodnett

Deputy Secretary of Child Welifare
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Building a Stronger Louisiana

May 6, 2016

The Honorable Fred H. Mills, Jr., Chairman
Senate Committee on Health and Welfare
P. O. Box 94183

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

Dear Senator Mills:

The Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) hereby announces its plan
to proceed with rulemaking by finalizing the Notice of Intent titled “Risk Assessment
Evaluation” that was promulgated and published on page 450 of the March 2016
Louisiana Register. Copies of the notice and fiscal statement were provided to you
on, or about, March 10, 2016.

The proposed rule will add an owner, operator, current or prospective employee, or
volunteer of an early learning center licensed by the Louisiana Department of
Education as individuals entitied to request risk assessment evaluation. It will also
add procedures and conditions of employment for current and prospective department
employees/volunteers, and update risk evaluation panel membership consistent with
current job titles and responsibilities. These amendments are in accordance with R.S.
46.51.2, R.S. 46:1414.1, R.S. 15:1110.2 and R.S. 17:407 .41.

DCFS held a public hearing on April 26, 2016 and no comments were received on the
proposal. At this time the department intends to submit the Final Rule to the Office of
State Register for publication in the June issue of the Louisiana Register. This Rule is
effective July 1, 2016.

Please contact me at (225) 342-4044 if the department may be of any assistance to
you concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Lo oot

Rhenda Hodnett
Deputy Secretary of Child Welfare
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Building a Stronger Louisiana

May 6, 2016

The Honorable Taylor Barras
Speaker of the House

P. O. Box 94062

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

Dear Representative Barras:

The Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) hereby announces its plan
to proceed with rulemaking by finalizing the Notice of Intent titled “Risk Assessment
Evaluation” that was promulgated and published on page 450 of the March 2016
Louisiana Register. Copies of the notice and fiscal statement were provided to you
on, or about, March 10, 2016.

The proposed rule will add an owner, operator, current or prospective employee, or
volunteer of an early learning center licensed by the Louisiana Department of
Education as individuals entitled to request risk assessment evaluation. It will also
add procedures and conditions of employment for current and prospective department
employees/volunteers, and update risk evaluation panel membership consistent with
current job titles and responsibilities. These amendments are in accordance with R.S.
46.51.2, R.S. 46:1414.1, R.S. 15:1110.2 and R.S. 17:407 41.

DCFS held a public hearing on April 26, 2016 and no comments were received on the
proposal. At this time the department intends to submit the Final Rule to the Office of
State Register for publication in the June issue of the Louisiana Register. This Rule is
effective July 1, 2016.

Please contact me at (225) 342-4044 if the department may be of any assistance to
you concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Lol ib ot

Rhenda Hodnett
Deputy Secretary of Child Welfare
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Building a Stronger Lowisiana

May 6, 2016

The Honorable Frank A. Hoffmann, Chairman
House Committee on Health and Welfare

P. O. Box 94062

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804

Dear Representative Hoffmann:

The Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) hereby announces its plan
to proceed with rulemaking by finalizing the Notice of Intent titled “Risk Assessment
Evaluation” that was promulgated and published on page 450 of the March 2016
Louisiana Register. Copies of the notice and fiscal statement were provided to you
on, or about, March 10, 2016.

The proposed rule will add an owner, operator, current or prospective employee, or
volunteer of an early learning center licensed by the Louisiana Department of
Education as individuals entitied to request risk assessment evaluation. It will also
add procedures and conditions of employment for current and prospective department
employees/volunteers, and update risk evaluation panel membership consistent with
current job titles and responsibilities. These amendments are in accordance with R.S.
46.51.2, R.S. 46:1414.1, R.S. 15:1110.2 and R.S. 17:407.41.

DCFS held a public hearing on April 26, 2016 and no comments were received on the
proposal. At this time the department intends to submit the Final Rule to the Office of
State Register for publication in the June issue of the Louisiana Register. This Rule is
effective July 1, 2016.

Please contact me at (225) 342-4044 if the department may be of any assistance to
you concerning this matter.

Sincerely,

Lol L Lositt

Rhenda Hodnett
Deputy Secretary of Child Welfare
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